Mounted Eagles 

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

July 21, 2014

Present: Lynn Fairbanks, Cheryl Triplett, Sandy Strom-Gieseke, Aggie Stroot, Mel Salzl, and Deb Griffin

Cheryl T called meeting to order at 6:13 pm. 

Aggie S made a motion to approve the agenda, Sandy S-G made a second. The agenda was approved.

Lise L made a motion to approve the June minutes. Mel S. made a second. The June minutes were approved. 

Financial Report:  

Aggie S. presented the financial report. She informed the board that an additional $1200 was also deposited. 

Aggie S reported that Mounted Eagles income from Special Olympics was $200.

There are a few outstanding riders fees. Some of the longer standing unpaid rider fee will need to be written off. These older fees are due from 2012 and 2013. 

The board reviewed and discussed the current budget and financial report.

Sandy S-G made motion to approve the financial report. Lise L. made a second. The financial report was approved.

Executive Directors Report: 
Lynn F provided a summary of Special Olympics show. The turn out for the show was good with riders from two outside programs. Staci Grattan has submitted an article about the show to Valley Equestrian for publication. She was also a judge for the show with Lise L. Aggie and Bill S. were in charge of concessions and Lynn F was Master of Ceremonies. 

Pookie has found a new home and is in South Dakota. Aggie reported that she had received feedback on Pookie and the family is very happy to have her. 

Rosie has found a new home with Veronica U. They are both happy with the situation. 

Volunteer Report:
There was an inquiry by a family with 9-year-old twins about whether they could volunteer for Mounted Eagles.  It was discussed and decided that they were too young. There was a discussion about individual evaluation for teenagers who are interested in volunteering for the program. 

New volunteers recently include Dennis M. He will be helping on Thursday evenings but will need to have orientation. This will be arranged in the next week so that he can start. There was some discussion about volunteers helping before orientation and the board agreed that this is not an optimal situation and the every attempt will be made to schedule orientation before starting to volunteer. 

The Mounted Eagles website includes volunteer forms for interested people. There was an inquiry about criminal history background check on potential volunteers. The form does ask the question but at this time there is no formal background check. Cheryl reminded the board that a signature needs to be obtained at the time of orientation. 

Old Business;

Board of Directors

Lynn F. requested feedback on potential new board members. Lise L reported that the candidate that she approached declined at this time. Aggie S. stated that Colleen Langren had contacted her about rejoining the board.  But, after discussion about her absence for 6 months a year from the Brainerd area, Colleen decided not to pursue her interest.  Lynn F report the Carrie Guida may consider in the fall. She is employed at Pine River Group Home. There was a discussion about seeking a board member who has skills in the area of social networking and marketing. 


Horse Utilization

Aggie S has been active on researching new horses for purchase. She has found many potential horses that range in price from $600 to $1500. She has started some inquiries and is waiting for responses.  She has provided Susie with information on several of these horses. 

Lise L. made proposal that Mounted Eagles spend $1000 or less for the purchase of a new horse unless the horse has skills specific to therapeutic riding.  Mel S. made a motion to approve the proposal and Aggie S. made a second. The motion was approved. 

The committee that has volunteered to continue horse search includes Aggie S., Lise L., Susie B and Staci G. 

Fundraising

Pizza sales raised $1204 dollars and included 17 sellers and 172 pizzas. Cheryl T. informed board that pizza making and pick up will be at Connie’s Kitchen on July 26. She is in need of volunteers to help make pizzas from 8 – 10 am. The board discussed an alternative approach to pizza sales for next year including consideration of Gourmet Pizza in Little Falls or Boomer Pizza in Baxter. 

Brat Sales

Deb G. still is in need of volunteers for Cub Food Brat sales on July 25 and 26. The brat sale is at the Baxter Cub Foods. Lynn H will bring Mounted Eagles banner and Aggie S will bring donation jar. Volunteers are encouraged to bring chairs. . The profit sharing is 50/50 with Cub Foods. 

Pizza Ranch

Lynn F will need 8 volunteers for Tip Night at Pizza Ranch on Monday July 28. 

Night with the Stars
Mel S distributed tickets for board members to sell. She will be sending out the save the date reminder soon. If you have not sent Mel the names and addresses for individuals that you would like to, send the save the date reminder to this week. Tickets will be available at Boomer Pizza. Boomer Pizza has been very supportive of the program. 

As you sell tickets please send money from sales to Mel S. 

The Brainerd Dispatch wrap publication information for Walk-N-Roll, Night with the Stars and Hoofin It please do so soon. This should include information about the event and photos for the publication.

Tickets can be purchased through the website. It would need to involve use of Pay Pal. 

Deb G will purchase a stamp for attendees as they enter the event. 

If board members are looking for celebrity costumes consider looking at Costumes for Charities. 

Aggie S. and Lynn F. will make arrangements to go to Arrowwood to check the room and check the room for decoration planning. 

A Table Reservation Form was distributed. Each table will seat 8 persons.

Help is needed with the Silent Auction, Raffle ticket sales and Publicity table

Deb G will be talking at the Baxter Rotary. Board members suggested bringing the DVD that was produced for the program to show to the group. 

Deb G made a motion for the Board to approve the purchase of a photo printer for the program. Deb agreed to purchase equipment. Lise L. made a second. The motion was approved. 

Walk N Roll

Lynn F reported that sponsors are coming in for the event and she is working on the Brainerd Dispatch wrap article. 

Lynn F. and Cheryl T. will be interviewed on Community Focus at WJJY on August 19. They will be discussing the fund raising month of September for Mounted Eagles. 

Mark Stange will be assisting with donations for Silent Auction activities for the month of September. Mel S. will follow up with Mark. 

Mel S. presented banners that she made with Instaprints software. There are indoor and indoor/outdoor versions. The cost of the indoor/outdoor banners is:


6’ x 2 1/2 ‘ -- $43


8’ x 2 ½ ‘ -- $56

The board discussed purchasing new banners for the program with the new logo and a new banner for the Nisswa Chamber Turtle Races. 

Hoofin It

Aggie S will submit article and photos for the Brainerd Dispatch wrap. 

New Business: 

Cheryl T presented the idea of a combined Rider/Volunteer Banquet for next year. The board discussed the pros and cons to the idea. Historically, the event had been done that way in the past but the volunteers ended up doing all the work for the event and many of the riders needed to leave early in the awards portion. The turn out for the summer volunteer banquet this year was low. It would save planning time to combine the 2 events. Further discussion will take place in the future. 

The board agreed to recognize Jan Moran and Mary Hammer for their years of contribution to Mounted Eagles. Jan M will not be at the Walk N Roll so that would not be a time that both could be recognized together. No definite decision was made on when and how to recognized their contributions to the program. 

Lise L made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Deb G made a second. The meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted

Lise Lunde 

